Roclkwell
Collins

Washington Office
1300 Wilson Boulevard, Suite 200
Arlington, VA 22209-2307

February 10, 2006

Federal Communications Commission
Equipment Approval Services

P.O. Box 358315

Pittsburgh, PA 15251-5315

Application Filed Via OET Laboratory Electronic Filing Site
https://gullfoss.fcc.gov/prod/oet/index. htmi

Re: Equipment Authorization Under Part 87
VHF-2100E Extended Range Communications Transceiver
FCC ID: AJKB222168

Gentlemen:

Rockwell Collins, Inc. (Rockwell Collins) hereby submits an Application for Equipment
Authorization for the VHF-2100E Extended Range Communications Transceiver (FCC ID:
AJKB222168).

The VHF-2100E Transceiver is capable of transmitting on both 8.33 and 25 kHz spaced channels
between 118-137 MHz and on 25 kHz spaced channels between 138-152 MHz. As provided in Part
87.137(a) footnote 17, Rockwell Colling, as an avionics manufacturer, seeks certification for the capability
only and not for permission to operate within the U.S. National Airspace System on 8.33 kHz spaced
channels, Additionally, within the 138-152 MHz band the VHF-2100E Transceiver will transmit only at
138-144 MHz, 148-149.9 MHz, and 150.5-150.8 MHz as permitted by FCC Part 87.147(f).

One complete set of documents covering the VHF-2100E, including a detailed product
description and test data, is submitted as part of the Application. Rockwell Collins is sending
another complete set of documents to the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) pursuant to FCC Part
87.147(d). A copy of the transmittal letter to the FAA is enclosed as Exhibit 1.

Your early consideration of the Application is respectfully requested. Please direct all inquiries to
Mr. John Gifft of this office at 703.516.8213.

Respecifully submitted,

L%da C. Sadler P(

Director, Federal Affairs
703.518.8225

ccl Federal Aviation Administration, Office of Spectrum Policy and Management
Mary Little — Rockwell Callins, Inc.



